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St. Andrews Bay Yacht Club FCA Charter Luncheon 
    On Friday the 13th of September 2013 at St. Andrews Bay Yacht Club, twenty five FCA 

members from four other FCA yacht clubs in the area joined five of the six new members of 

SABYC for lunch. There were nine members from Bay Point Yacht Club, eight from Ft. 

Walton Yacht Club, two from *avy Yacht Club, and six from Pensacola Yacht Club. SABYC 

Commodore A.C.  Littleton was honored by the attendance of so many FCA members.  

   FCA members Jack Kennedy, John Matthews, and Tom Reynolds talked about the history 

and benefits of the Florida Commodores Association for the new members of SABYC. The 

new members present from SABYC were Jim Robinson, John Darrah, Deck Hull, Dr. Jim 

Cook, and AC Littleton. After Club Manager Jay Wallace and his staff served a great lunch, 

John Matthews presented the new FCA Charter to Commodore Littleton and the meeting ad-

journed. Good food and good conversation made for a fun afternoon visiting with our newest 

FCA chapter members. 

    Commodore Littleton shared with us the fact that this is the eightieth anniversary of St. An-

drews Bay Yacht Club. He extended an invitation for FCA Members in the state and from 

around the South to stop by and visit their beautiful yacht club on St. Andrews Bay either by 

car or by boat.   

    St Andrews Bay Yacht Club will host the FCA Winter Meeting February 7th and 8th , 2014. 

Details of the meeting will be presented at the Fall FCA meeting at Halifax River Yacht Club 

October 25th and 26th 2013.  

 

 



 

The Ships StoreThe Ships StoreThe Ships StoreThe Ships Store    

The Ship’s store continues to be successful, thanks 

to the support from the members. The profits have 

supported our missions & goals. I have tried to fill 

the needs of the membership with uniform items & 

FCA embellished articles. Several years ago I devel-

oped the Ship’s store boutique which carries one of 

a kind items to help supplement our profits. 

         An additional selection of embroidered cloth-

ing items is also available. Polo shirts, ball caps, 

men’s woven shirts & blouses for the ladies are just 

a few things that have been custom ordered with the 

FCA and club burgees.  

         Special requests are made from time to time & 

I try to accommodate them if possible. Recently re-

quested were white cotton parade gloves & men’s 

white dress socks. These items are both now avail-

able to members. Order them through the FCA web-

site under Ship’s store or email me directly at 

Bevplum@cox.net. 

          I am open for suggestions as to what items 

you would like to have available in the Ship’s store. 

Contact me with you requests and I will see what I 

can do. 

Beverly Plummer 

Quartermaster, FCA 

FCA APRONS ARE 

NOW AVAILABLE 

FOR ALL YOU BBQ 

CHEFS 



 

*autical Puzzler 
    
What is a “Trade Wind”? Which way does it blow and what causes it? 

*ext Issue’s Puzzler 
This is not so Nautical but in the context of this puzzler, it is 

appropriate. What is the origin of the word “Trade”? 

Answer 
 The distance around the earth is 24,875miles. Since the earth rotates once in 24 hours some-

body standing on the equator is moving about 1000 miles per hour. Of course somebody at the 

North pole is not moving at all (just rotating) and if one is a foot from the pole it takes all day 

to go just 6 feet. Clearly, the surface speed decreases as one moves North or South from the 

equator.  

 

Consider now a blob of air at the equator being heated up by the sun. Hot air rises from the 

surface and so cooler air is drawn in from the side. This cooler air is going slower, however, 

and falls behind objects on the surface. Since the surface of the earth moves toward the East, 

the air drawn in toward the equator (due to rising air) moves relatively toward the West. Simi-

larly, as blobs of air rise to higher altitudes they spread out to the North and South. After a 

while they also cool off and descend. But, since the started at the equator, they are moving 

faster. As they come down the create a Westerly wind. These are known as the Prevailing 

Westerlys.  

 

Early navigators discovered that when the wanted to sail from Europe to the Americas the 

wind was blowing smack in their face. (Those old square riggers cold not point very high into 

the wind). By first 

sailing South they 

found they could  

pick up an Easterly 

wind off the coast of 

Africa. On this map, 

(thanks Wikipedia), 

the blue lines are the 

prevailing Wester-

lies and the Yellow 

and Brown are the 

North and South 

Trade Winds. 



    Florida Commodores  

Association  

 

Executive Committee 2012-2013  

Commodore—Larry Kimmerling (Barbara) 

Clearwater Yacht Club 

(M) 727.397.2991  (C) 727.542.5877 t 

towers12a@aol.com  

Vice Commodore—John Slattery (Mary) 

Palm Coast Yacht Club/Halifax River Yacht Club 

(M) 386.447.9947  (C) 386.627.6277 

jamslats@aol.com  

Rear Commodore—William Masters (Grace) 

Halifax River Yacht Club 

386-671-7553 

bill82543@aol.com  

Fleet Captain—June-Ann Degraw (Bruce) 

Pelican Yacht Club 

772-460-6778 

junedegraw@att.net  

Treasurer—Robert Plummer (Beverly) 

Fort Walton Yacht Club 

(M) 850.651.3412  (C) 850.225.5325  

rbplum@cox.net  

Secretary—Christine Snedaker 

Palm Beach Commodores Association 

561-627-6002 

cbsnedaker@comcast.net  

Immediate Past Commodore – John Matthews (Nancy)  

Pensacola Yacht Club/Navy Yacht Club Pensacola 

(M) 850.492.4802  (C) 850.516.1580 

johnmatthews@cox.net  

Webmistress -Lynne Oakley (Rich) Charlotte Harbor 

Yacht Club 941.637.7649 rich_oakley@embarqmail.com  

Protocol -Joe Tringali (Mary Lou) Palm Beach Sailing 

Club  

(M) 561.848.4353     (C) 561.906.4642  

j.tringali@bellsouth.net  

FCJ Editor -  Tracy Wichmann, Halifax River Yacht Club 

386-673-2753 tracy@alum.mit.edu 

 

 FCA  

Area Ambassadors 
FCA Ambassador Coordinator 

PC John Matthews 

Pensacola Yacht Club 
A recent change to the FCA Bylaws resulted 

in the Immediate Past Commodore being 

given the responsibility for the Area Ambas-

sador Program. The vision is that the Am-

bassadors, in addition to identifying and 

working with potential new chapters, will 

work with Chapter Presidents and enhance 

communications with FCA.  We need your 

ideas, input and inventiveness on how the 

FCA can improve its efforts to attract new 

members and chapters. 

If you are willing to serve as an area Ambas-

sador or assist in this program please contact 

John.  The FCA good people to serve and 

help FCA expand and improve its member-

ship, programs and activities. 

PC John Matthews  

Telephone: 850-516-1580 

Email: johnmatthews@cox.net 



 

 

FROM THE TREASURER 
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From the Treasurers desk, 

 

Does your chapter sponsor Sun-

downer ceremonies at you club? If 

not perhaps it time to consider do-

ing so. At my home club we regu-

larly conduct three or four during 

the course of the year, normally on 

special dates such as Veterans Day, 

July fourth etc. When we initially 

started the turnout of members was 

rather sparse, but we continued to hold them. As time passed, and the word got out the 

membership started to come out in increasing numbers to where we now have a re-

spectable showing. 

Another thing that you may want to consider, someone in your club is very likely to 

have a flag that was presented to them as part of a memorial service of a loved one. 

The use of these flags during a Sundowner ceremony can be a very special tribute to 

those remembering a family member or a close friend. A note in your club newsletter 

may very well produce one or more of these. 

 

MEMBERSHIP 

 

As we come to the close of another year for FCA, our membership numbers remain 

much the same as 2012 

At the close of 2012 we had 208 regular members, 110 Associates for a total of 318 

members. 

For this year we have 208 regular and 106 associates for 314. 

Thank you for your ongoing participation in our fine organization, which is now five 

years old. Hope to see you at Halifax River Yacht Club in October. 

 

P/C Robert Plummer 

Treasurer  
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FCA 5th Anniversary Celebration, 

Annual Meeting and Change of Watch 

October 25-26, 2013 

Halifax River Yacht Club, Daytona Beach Fl.  

 

Third Academy of Yachting Officers and Professionals 

November 21-23, 2013 

Pelican Yacht Club, Fort Pierce Fl.  

FCA 

Upcoming Events 2013 

 

Did You Know? 
"Florida Commodores Association is now 

on Facebook.  Please search "Florida 

Commodores Association" on FB and then 

"like" us.  You may contribute comments 

and photos to our page.  Share your Chap-

ter activities with us." 
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